

From: DE Ops North-PTS3d (O'Grady Ellen Ms) [mailto:Ellen.OGrady@de.mod.uk] 
Sent: 08 February 2011 19:11
To: Jenny Barker
Cc: DE Ops South-LMS18 (Charles Philippa Miss); DE Ops North-PTS3f (Ide Christine Miss); Julie King; Philip Clarke; Nick.Layton@ENTECUK.CO.UK; Hollowood, Stephen
Subject: Bicester representation
Dear Ms. Barker, 
Please find attached a representation with detailed comments regarding the planning application 10/01780/hybrid. 
<<20110208_Ecotown Representation v0.1_U.doc>> 
As a local landowner and given the role of the military within the community including the MOD's long term commitment to Bicester, the theme of the Defence Estates' representation surrounds the need for proper use of the democratic process to ensure that all aspects of the Eco-Town are considered in full prior to any approval be it either as a whole or by increments.
We believe that approval of this application would leave the Local Planning Authority exposed to two important risks. Firstly, we do not believe the eco-standards for this scheme match the aspirations that Cherwell District Council has set out for Eco-Bicester, setting the tone for the remainder of the development. Secondly, if for any reason other elements of the Eco-Town are not taken forward, Bicester will be left with a small, isolated development that will do little to enhance the town. It is therefore our view that the principle of the Eco-Town should continue to be tested through the Local Development Framework process, including progression as a Supplementary Planning Document.
Naturally we recognise that the comments we have made cannot be separated from our publicised intent to develop Graven Hill as a mixed use development, but in our analysis of the application we have sought to be transparent, honest and as objective as possible and to confine our comments to matters of planning policy. The MOD is supportive of the Council's aims in regard to Eco-Bicester and we take our civil/military responsibilities very seriously indeed. Please therefore be assured that we in Defence Estates and Bicester Garrison value our relationship with Cherwell District Council highly and that we would therefore be happy to discuss or clarify any of the issues raised in the representation.
Yours sincerely, 
Ellen O'Grady 
Senior Planning Officer 
Professional and Technical Services 
DE Operations North 
Kingston Road 
Sutton Coldfield 
West Midlands 
B75 7RL 
94421 3635 (Mil) 
0121 311 3635 (Civ) 
0780 253 4033 (Mob) 
